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Long hours culture harms women in computer games industry, says research
Many women working in the computer games industry feel that the long-hours culture is harming them, new research says.

A global survey found that 43 per cent of women working in the industry who responded to an online questionnaire felt that long-hours culture was adversely affecting their health and well-being. Almost a third - 31 per cent - were unhappy with the work-life balance in their jobs.
Julie Prescott told the British Sociological Association's Work, Employment and Society conference in Brighton today [Wednesday 8 September] that the 450 women who responded worked in the games industry in the UK, USA, Europe, Canada, Australia, New Zealand and other countries.

Ms Prescott, of the University of Liverpool, who carried out the study for her PhD, said their jobs included animation, coding, designing and engineering, as well as associated posts such as games marketing and human resources. 
Thirty-two per cent reported working more than 45 hours a week:  22 per cent between 46 and 55 hours a week, and 10 per cent more than 56 hours a week. Eighty per cent felt that their company had a long-hours culture. 

Sixty per cent said that their company's policies on work-life balance should be improved and 27 per cent felt that this balance was not considered important in their company. 
She also found that 69 per cent were aged 35 or younger, 79 per cent did not have children and 35 per cent had degrees. Eighty-two per cent played computer games in their leisure time.

Ms Prescott said that other studies had shown that the proportion of women working in the computer games industry in the UK had fallen from 12 per cent in 2006 to four per cent in 2009, and that women were under-represented in other countries. 
“Reasons given for intending to leave the industry tended to suggest women are dissatisfied with their organisations and working environment,” she said.  

“Flexible working practices would not only improve the image of the industry as a family-friendly working environment, but could also assist in retaining more women, especially women with or considering having children.
“If more women with families are visible in the industry this in turn sends out positive messages that the industry is not just for ‘boys’ and that women, particularly those with families, can have a viable career within the industry. 

“Changing workplace structures, as well as improving childcare provisions would enable both genders to have active careers.” 
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